TOWN OF RIPLEY

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING  
SEPTEMBER 8, 2022

 Deputy Supervisor Rowe opened the Public Hearing of the Town of Ripley, Town Board in the Ripley Town Hal at 7:15 p.m.  

Deputy Supervisor:
Michael Rowe

Council:
 
Phil Chimera





Donald Henry


Clerk:

Rebecca Rowe Carvallo


Guests:  Rebecca Wood, Gloria McCormick, 

Zoom Guests:  Kathy Thompson

Mrs. Carvallo verified that the Legal Notice for the Public Hearing had been posted in the Town’s Official Newspaper, website and on the Town Sign Board.


 Mr. Rowe Stated that the Public Hearing the evening was to hear comments on the $13,125.00 Transfer of funds from the Equipment Reserve Fund for the purchase of a shared Roller with an Intermunicipal Agreement between the Towns of Westfield, Chautauqua, Portland and Ripley.  

Mr. Rowe opened the floor to public comments:


No one present spoke for or against the proposed Budget Transfer.  
 


All those present desiring to be heard, having been heard, 
Mr. Bowen closed the public hearing at 7:22 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Rebecca Rowe Carvallo

Town Clerk

